
 

March 4, 2021 
2020-2021 EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 2 

 

Change of Deadline for Resolutions to the National Bylaws 
 

In light of the changing restrictions and guidelines of COVID-19 regarding the number of 

participants that may gather in a room, meeting hall, stadium, etc., for a meeting of any kind 

varies from Department to Department and even within a single Department, and due to the 

Council of Administration voting to dispense with Section 606A, the sixth (6th) minor bullet, and 

the seventh (7th) open bullet, and the third (3rd) closed bullet, wherein it stipulates: “Resolutions 

received after March 31 will be presented the following year” for only the 2021 National 

Convention. Therefore, any resolutions received prior to March 31 and those received after 

March 31 shall be included in the Resolutions to be presented at the 2021 National Convention 

provided that the Resolution is in proper form, has been voted on by the Officers and Delegates 

at a Department Meeting or Department Convention wherein Delegates are registered and 

permitted to vote, and said Resolution is postmarked or electronically sent (scanned or faxed) 

to National Headquarters by July 1, 2021. If there is not an in person 2021 National 

Convention, the Resolutions received following the 2021 Department Conventions will be held 

over for the presentation at the 2022 National Convention. 

 

    
By order of Sandra Onstwedder, National President 

 Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States Auxiliary 

          

                  
Attest:  Ann Panteleakos, National Secretary-Treasurer 

          Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States Auxiliary 

 
 

 

 
   

 


